


Rubric Detail 

 Exemplary Proficient
Needs
Improvement

N

Basic
Elements:
Composition

17.79 (5.93%)

Meets “Proficient”
criteria and analysis
strikes an audience-
appropriate balance
between introducing
technical concepts
and vocabulary and
using less technical
explanations to
enhance
understanding

15.12
(5.04%)

Analyzes how
and why the
composition and
structure of the
atmosphere
changes over
time, including
the role of
permanent and
variable gases

Feedback:
Good general
discussion of the
composition of the
atmosphere. What are
the main permanent
and variable gases
that compose the
atmosphere?

9.78 (3.26%)

Analyzes how
and why the
composition and
structure of the
atmosphere
changes over
time, but
explanation
contains
inaccuracies,
omits key
details, or does
not include the
role of
permanent and
variable gases
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Basic
Elements:
Energy
Balance 

17.79
(5.93%)

Meets
“Proficient”
criteria and
explanation of
energy

15.12 (5.04%)

Illustrates how gains
and losses in
atmospheric energy
contribute to Earth’s
long-term energy
balance, providing
examples to support
answer

9.78 (3.26%)

Illustrates how
gains and losses
in atmospheric
energy
contribute to
Earth’s long-
term energy
balance but
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A rubric lists grading criteria that instructors use to evaluate student work. Your instructor linked a

rubric to this item and made it available to you. Select Grid View or List View to change the rub

layout.
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Feedback:
Good discussion of
Earth's energy
balance between
incoming and
outgoing radiation.

contains
inaccuracies or
omits key details

Basic
Elements:
Energy
Transfers

17.79
(5.93%)

Meets
“Proficient”
criteria and
analysis and
examples are
particularly
clear and
comprehensive

Feedback:
Good discussion of
energy transfer in
Earth's atmosphere.

15.12 (5.04%)

Breaks down how
atmospheric energy
transfers contribute to
weather and climate
change, highlighting
interrelationships
between atmospheric
processes and
providing examples to
illustrate points

9.78 (3.26%)

Breaks down
how atmospheric
energy transfers
contribute to
weather and
climate change,
but response
contains
inaccuracies,
omits key
details, or does
not highlight
interrelationships
between
atmospheric
processes or
provide
illustrative
examples
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Basic
Elements:
Human
Beings 

17.79
(5.93%)

Meets
“Proficient”
criteria and
analysis and
examples are
particularly
clear and
comprehensive

Feedback:
Good discussion of
human impacts. This
is indeed an
important aspect of
climate science for
all of us to be aware
of.

15.12 (5.04%)

Explains principal
ways human beings
can contribute to
changes in the
composition and
evolution of the
Earth’s atmosphere,
giving concrete
examples to support
answer

9.78 (3.26%)

Explains
principal ways
human beings
can contribute to
changes in the
composition and
evolution of
Earth’s
atmosphere, but
response
contains
inaccuracies,
omits key
details, or does
not give
concrete
examples to
support answer
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Circulation:
Winds 

23.76
(7.92%)

Meets
“Proficient”

20.2 (6.73%)

Uses geoscience
concepts to analyze
the forces involved in
creating surface and

13.07
(4.36%)

Uses
geoscience
concepts to

0 

D
re
g
co



balance
between
introducing
technical
concepts and
vocabulary
and using less
technical
explanations to
enhance
understanding

Feedback:
Good discussion of
the geostrophic wind
and difference
between upper-level
and surface wind
patterns.

including the
relationship
between wind
and pressure
systems, but
analysis
contains
inaccuracies or
lacks detail

re
between wind
a
syst

Circulation:
General
Circulation

23.76
(7.92%)

Meets
“Proficient”
criteria and
analysis
describes how
circulation cells
and associated
wind systems
work together
in forming one
continuous
atmosphere

Feedback:
Good discussion of
the three-cell model
of Earth's general
circulation.

20.2 (6.73%)

Analyzes the general
circulation of the
atmosphere, including
all major circulation
cells and resulting
wind systems, using
relevant geoscience
concepts to explain
how and why the
systems occur

13.07
(4.36%)

Analyzes the
general
circulation of the
atmosphere,
including
circulation cells
and resulting
wind systems,
but response
contains
inaccuracies,
omits key
details, or does
not use relevant
geoscience
concepts to
explain how and
why the systems
occur
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Circulation:
Contribute

23.76
(7.92%)

Meets
“Proficient”
criteria and
explanation
strikes an
audience-
appropriate
balance
between
introducing
technical
concepts and

20.2 (6.73%)

Explains how energy
and circulation
patterns contribute to
the formation of
clouds, precipitation,
and other types of
weather using
relevant atmospheric
concepts

13.07
(4.36%)

Explains how
energy and
circulation
patterns
contribute to the
formation of
clouds,
precipitation,
and other types
of weather, but
explanation
contains
inaccuracies,
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enhance
understanding

Feedback:
Good discussion of
precipitation and
cloud types.

Storms:
Types 

17.82 (5.94%)

Meets “Proficient”
criteria and
description is
particularly clear and
comprehensive,
striking an audience-
appropriate balance
between introducing
technical concepts
and vocabulary and
using less technical
explanations to
enhance
understanding

15.15
(5.05%)

Describes the
life cycle of the
major types of
storms and the
weather that
develops from
each

Feedback:
Thanks for mentioning
all four storm types.
Can you describe the
full life cycle of all four
of these storms?

9.8 (3.27%)

Describes the
life cycle of
major storm
types and
weather that
develops from
each, but
description
contains
inaccuracies or
omits key details
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Storms:
Severe
Weather 

17.82 (5.94%)

Meets “Proficient”
criteria and
description is
particularly clear and
comprehensive,
striking an audience-
appropriate balance
between introducing
technical concepts
and vocabulary and
using less technical
explanations to
enhance
understanding

15.15
(5.05%)

Analyzes types
of severe
weather hazards
associated with
each storm type,
including threats
present in each
storm system
and why,
supporting
answer using
relevant
atmospheric
concepts and
examples

Feedback:
What severe weather
events are associated
with each storm type?

9.8 (3.27%)

Analyzes types
of severe
weather
associated with
storms, including
threats present
and why, but
response
contains
inaccuracies,
lacks detail, or is
not supported
with relevant
atmospheric
concepts and
examples
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Storms:
Causes 

17.82 (5.94%)

Meets “Proficient”
criteria and
explanation
integrates elements

15.15
(5.05%)

Explains primary
causes of death

9.8 (3.27%)

Explains primary
causes of death
and property
destruction for
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occur, including
the
interrelationships
between
humans and
environment

Feedback:
Can you describe the
causes of each of
these four storm
types?

inaccuracies,
lacks detail, or
does not include
interrelationships
between
humans and
environment

Storms:
Mitigate 

17.82 (5.94%)

Meets “Proficient”
criteria and
discussion
addresses multiple
storm threats or
changing climate
scenarios

15.15
(5.05%)

Discusses how
people mitigate
against different
types of severe
weather,
including role of
weather
forecasting in
the process

Feedback:
What strategies do we
use to mitigate the
damage from these
storm events?

9.8 (3.27%)

Discusses how
people mitigate
against different
types of severe
weather, but
response
contains
inaccuracies,
lacks detail, or
does not include
role of weather
forecasting in
the process
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Weather
Analysis:
Weather
Map 

23.76 (7.92%)

Meets “Proficient”
criteria and includes
information on
additional conditions
present on map
such as overall
pressure gradient,
precipitation, or life-
cycle stage of any
relevant storms

20.2 (6.73%)

Uses surface weather
map provided to
describe the state of
the atmosphere for
selected area,
including temperature,
wind direction and
speed, relative
humidity, pressure,
and recent pressure
change for location

13.07
(4.36%)

Uses weather
map provided to
describe the
state of the
atmosphere for
the area, but
description
contains
inaccuracies or
omits key details

Feedback:
C
a
o
w
o
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l

Weather
Analysis:
Upper Air

23.76 (7.92%)

Meets “Proficient”
criteria and analysis

20.2 (6.73%)

Analyzes upper air
charts to explain how

13.07
(4.36%)



between introducing
technical concepts
and vocabulary and
using less technical
explanations to
enhance
understanding

the jet stream and
polar front theory
relative to the motion
of any weather events

differ from those
at the surface,
but explanation
contains
inaccuracies,
omits key
details, or does
not detail role of
jet stream and
polar front theory
relative to
motion of
weather events

Feedback:
C
a
o
ch
f
t
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Weather
Analysis:
Forecast 

23.76 (7.92%)

Meets “Proficient”
criteria and forecast
is particularly clear
and comprehensive

20.2 (6.73%)

Forecasts how the
state of the
atmosphere for the
selected location will
change in the near
future, supporting
answer with relevant
atmospheric concepts
and evidence from
weather map and
upper air charts

13.07
(4.36%)

Forecasts how
the state of the
atmosphere will
change in the
near future but
does not support
answer with
relevant
atmospheric
concepts and
evidence from
weather map
and upper air
charts or
response
contains
inaccuracies or
omits key details

Feedback:
C
a weather
f
o
sp
l

Articulation
of Response

15 (5%)

Submission is
free of errors
related to
citations,
grammar,
spelling,
syntax, and
organization
and is
presented in a
professional
and easy-to-
read format

Feedback:
Thanks for the
formatted

12.75 (4.25%)

Submission has no
major errors related to
citations, grammar,
spelling, syntax, or
organization

8.25 (2.75%)

Submission has
major errors
related to
citations,
grammar,
spelling, syntax,
or organization
that negatively
impact
readability and
articulation of
main ideas

0 

Su
cri
re
ci
g
sp
o
t
u
ideas



Raw Total: 215.36 (of 300.0)

Feedback to Learner

Thanks Maryam, I left feedback in the rubric.
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